
‭Dear Clark Larson,‬

‭My name is Absa and I am interested in making my voice heard on the Implementation Advisory‬
‭Committee. I have been routinely following this innovative project ever since I saw the first‬
‭poster at a bus stop.‬

‭As a resident of the Fairland community I love that changes are being enacted to create a more‬
‭accessible community through housing, food, and transportation equity. I have been deeply‬
‭moved by the intersectional lens this proposal is taking when it comes to outreach within the‬
‭community as well as prioritizing the voices of groups from marginalized communities.‬

‭My passion for creating change is drawn from my experiences in grassroots organizing when I‬
‭was in high school. I organized climate strikes, summits, and was even invited to the 2019‬
‭United Nations Economic and Social Council Youth Forum to engage with other young people‬
‭spearheading advocacy initiatives globally to create change for their local communities. I‬
‭continued my commitment to local policymaking through my 2022 internship with Delegate Julie‬
‭Palakovich Carr in the Maryland General Assembly. This work allowed me an understanding of‬
‭local government as I responded to constituent concerns and helped draft written testimony for‬
‭bills.‬

‭I have a BA in Public Policy, with a minor in Public Leadership, from UMD-College Park which‬
‭makes me an equitable policy nerd. My studies and passion for community-oriented service led‬
‭me to working for a local non-profit entitled Food & Friends which provides medically-tailored‬
‭meals or groceries to clients living with life-challenging illnesses.‬

‭In everything that I do, I draw on my intersectional identities and experiences to empathize with‬
‭the communities that I am serving to foster radical change. Thank you for your consideration‬
‭and I hope to be a part of the Implementation Advisory Committee.‬

‭Sincerely,‬

‭Absa Fall‬



From: Chrystel Akakpo
To: Vogel, Audrey
Subject: Letter of Interest for Implementation Advisory Committee (IAC)
Date: Wednesday, June 5, 2024 8:00:11 AM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Dear Members of the Montgomery Planning Board and Staff,

My name is Chrystel Akakpo and I am writing to express my interest in joining the
Implementation Advisory Committee (IAC) for the Fairland and Briggs Chaney Master Plan.
Having been a resident of this community since 2017, and having previously resided in
Rockville, I have a deep commitment to the area's development and well-being.

Since moving here, I have served as the president of our Homeowners Association (HOA). In
this capacity, I have successfully communicated, collaborated, and negotiated with HOA
members, neighborhood property management teams, contractors, local government officials,
and law enforcement personnel. My efforts have addressed various community issues,
including littering, abandoned vehicles, and neighborhood aesthetics, demonstrating my ability
to advocate for and implement community improvement initiatives effectively.

I am particularly interested in monitoring and advocating for the master plan’s
recommendations, reviewing development proposals, and contributing to the county’s Capital
Improvements Program (CIP). My experience in managing community concerns and
coordinating with diverse stakeholders positions me well to provide valuable insights and
recommendations to the committee.

I currently work in Rockville for a regional commercial bank where for the past 5 years, I’ve
been leading their technology risk department. I hold a bachelors degree and MBA degree
from UT Austin and UCLA respectively. 

I am eager to contribute my skills and dedication to the IAC, ensuring that the Fairland and
Briggs Chaney Master Plan is implemented effectively and benefits our community. Thank
you for considering my application.

Sincerely,  
Chrystel 



From: djwilhelm@verizon.net
To: Vogel, Audrey
Subject: RE: Apply Now to Help Make a Difference in the Fairland and Briggs Chaney Community
Date: Wednesday, June 26, 2024 9:47:12 AM
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[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Audrey

Please accept this as a request to join the Implementation Advisory Committee (IAC) of the Fairland and Briggs
Chaney Master Plan.

I have been involved with development in Eastern Montgomery County for 45 years. I have been
involved with three master plans for this area: 1981 Eastern Montgomery County, 1997 Fairland and the
one just approved. I have also been actively involved with much of the development in the area and
provision of county infrastructure, especially transportation.

I am a member of three groups interested in development of the general area:
Current president of the Greater Colesville Citizens Assn: 3500 houses centered on the Randolph
Rd/New Hampshire Ave and extends to the Paint Branch along E Randolph Rd (south side).
LABQUEST
East County Citizens Advisory Board

I currently live in Riderwood and thus can voice the residents points of view. Riderwood is the largest
continuing care senior facility in the US with some 2500 independent living residents.

Dan Wilhelm





LATONYA N. BROOKS 
ltbrooks21@gmail.com ▪ 301.300.2963 

 

 
 
June 25, 2024 
 

 

Dear Ms. Vogel: 

I am writing to express my interest in joining the Implementation Advisory Committee (IAC) for the 
Fairland/Briggs Chaney Master Plan. As a current member of the East County Advisory Board 
representing Briggs Chaney, I have had the privilege of advocating for our community and working 
closely with residents to address their concerns and aspirations. 

My background and experience have equipped me with a deep understanding of the unique challenges 
and opportunities facing Fairland and Briggs Chaney. Over the past few years, I have actively participated 
in community engagement initiatives, collaborated with local leaders, and contributed to the 
development of strategic plans aimed at improving our neighborhood’s quality of life. 

Serving on the IAC aligns perfectly with my commitment to community service and my passion for urban 
planning and sustainable development. I believe my expertise in community advocacy, coupled with my 
hands-on experience in local governance, positions me as a strong candidate for this role. I am 
particularly interested in focusing on issues such as affordable housing, transportation infrastructure, 
and environmental sustainability—areas that are crucial for the long-term growth and prosperity of our 
community. 

My goal is to ensure that the Fairland/Briggs Chaney Master Plan reflects the diverse needs and 
aspirations of our residents. I am dedicated to fostering inclusive dialogue, promoting transparency, and 
working collaboratively with stakeholders to achieve our shared vision. I am confident that my proactive 
approach and problem-solving skills will contribute positively to the IAC’s efforts. 

Thank you for considering my application. I look forward to the opportunity to serve and help shape the 
future of Fairland and Briggs Chaney. 

 

Respectfully, 

LaTonya Brooks 

LaTonya Brooks 

 

 



From: Lester Ortiz
To: Vogel, Audrey
Subject: Letter of interest for the Fairland and Briggs Chaney Master Planning committee
Date: Sunday, June 23, 2024 10:01:39 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Hello Ms. Vogel,
This message is to state my interest in being a part of the Fairland/Briggs Chaney
Implementation Advisory Board. For the last 23 years my wife and I have lived near Briggs
Chaney Road in the eastern part of the county. While I have much to learn about county
planning, I believe my 6 years of service as president of the Briggs Chaney Woods HOA and my
desire to improve our community are a good start. Some other notes of interest are that my
children both attended Paint Branch H.S., I speak English and Spanish fluently, my wife and I
both work just outside of the planning area at White Oak Medical Center, and our family loves
to run, hike, and bike in Fairland Park. We are eastern Montgomery County residents through
and through.

Thank you for your consideration,
Lester Ortiz

 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
April 16, 2024 
 
Via E-Mail (Clark.Larson@montgomeryplanning.org)  
Montgomery County Planning – UpCounty Division  
Clark Larson,  
2425 Reedie Drive, Floor 13 
Wheaton, Maryland 20902 

Re: Fairland and Briggs Chaney Implementation Advisory Committee (IAC) – Letter of 
Interest  

Dear Mr. Larson: 

Please accept this letter of interest in becoming a member of the Fairland and Briggs Chaney 
IAC. I was active in the recently adopted Master Plan on behalf of various property owners 
within the Fairland and Briggs Chaney community. Additionally, as a lifelong Montgomery 
County resident, I spent many summers in high school and college working at businesses located 
in the Master Plan boundaries. To this end, my experience with land use and zoning policy, and 
business interests in the Master Plan boundaries, make me a good candidate to serve on the IAC. 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
 

 
 
Very truly yours, 
 

     
    Matt Gordon 
   
 

 



Patrick DiGiovanni 
12901 Hawkshead Ter 

Silver Spring, MD 20904 
240.676.8788 | patrick.digi@gmail.com 

June 30, 2024 

Audrey Vogel 
2425 Reedie Drive, Wheaton, MD 20902 
301.495.2104 | audrey.Vogel@montgomeryplanning.org 

Dear Audrey Vogel, 

My name is Patrick DiGiovanni and I am a resident of the Fairland-Briggs Chaney 
community, who was born and raised within miles of this Master Plan. I am a Project 
Architect at Hickok Cole, an architecture-and-design firm in the District of Columbia, 
who offers planning, multi-family housing, commercial office, interior design, and 
branding services for clients working on large scale community projects (similar to this 
one).  

As a design-professional, I understand that the process is iterative, multi-faceted, and 
involves many stakeholders, including local communities. I also view the process from 
both short-term and long-term needs, including the three-pillars of sustainability:  
environmental, economic, and social. “It takes a village,” as they say, to design a 
sustainable project and most of all it takes considerable buy-in. As a local community 
member, I want to see a sustainable project that weighs the three pillars mentioned 
previously, while making great spaces for both local community members to share and 
work in, and making accommodations for local wildlife, ecosystems, and hydrology.  

As a local resident with degrees in Architecture, Sustainable Design, and Biology, I 
believe I am well suited to make a positive impact on the community planning process. 
I thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely,  

Patrick DiGiovanni, AIA, NCARB 







Radwan Chowdhury 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
LinkedIn @RadwanChowdhury | Burtonsville, MD 20866 

 

June 29, 2024 

 

Ms. Audrey Vogel  

Montgomery Planning – Upcounty Division  

2425 Reedie Drive, Floor 13  

Wheaton, MD 20902 

Audrey.Vogel@montgomeryplanning.org 

 

 

Dear Ms. Vogel: 

 

I am writing to express my keen interest in the Committee Member position for the Fairland and Briggs Chaney Master 

Plan (Montgomery County Planning Board). My background in strategic planning and economic development, along 

with my experience on the East County Citizen Advisory Board, make me a strong candidate for this role. 

 

In my previous roles, I have a proven track record of success in driving economic growth and spearheading complex 

initiatives. I excel in visionary leadership, innovative problem-solving, navigating complex business landscapes, and 

championing operational excellence, strategic growth, risk management, financial compliance, and tangible outcomes. 

 

My experience on the East County Citizen Advisory Board has provided me with a deep understanding of the Fairland 

and Briggs Chaney Master Plan and its goals. I am confident that my skills in monitoring and advocating for plans, 

reviewing development proposals, making recommendations regarding the county’s Capital Improvements Program 

(CIP), and Recommending actions to the Planning Board and County Council, will be valuable assets to the Committee. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. I am very enthusiastic about the opportunity to contribute to the continued 

success of the Fairland and Briggs Chaney Master Plan.  I am confident that my skills and experience will be a valuable 

asset to the Committee. 

 

I have over two decades of experience serving on various boards, including appointments by the Mayor of Jacksonville, 

and will be a valuable asset to the Committee. 

 

Please feel free to contact me to discuss my qualifications further. 

 

Sincerely, 
Radwan Chowdhury 
Radwan Chowdhury 



From: Rhondalyn Cox
To: Vogel, Audrey
Cc: Rhondalyn Cox
Subject: Implementation Advisory Committee (IAC) Fairland/Briggs Chaney
Date: Thursday, June 27, 2024 7:28:13 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Good day Planning Committee, 

I am a Commissioned Corps Officer in the US Public Health Service and
former Navy Officer with unique experience to work to advance public
health.  I believe part of that service, as well as my educational
background, make me a prime candidate for this advisory board.  I hope
to use my skills to help advance activities that increase equity and are
consistent with the improving opportunities. Consistently, I look for ways
in which I can advance public health and health equity.  It is not only
through my experiences in the Commissioned Corps but as a Board
member with the local chapter of the American Red Cross that I can bring
together organizations to collaborate and better serve the community.
 
Fundamentally, as a public health professional, I understand the
importance of community engagement.  Implementing any kind of health,
civic or municipal program plan requires feedback and commitment from
the public. Having a background in public health education and promotion
has afforded me the chance to understand that this is critical to success.
Each perspective has a role to play in the greater advancement of a
common goal.  I have learned that garnering support of the community is
a valuable asset and tool.  
 
Through my work with the American Red Cross, as a volunteer and a local
Board member, I understand the value of collaboration.  Seeking
additional local partnerships and audiences with a variety of new and
different groups will assist in making a success out of any plan.  The more
that the community at large has invested the more chance of progress.
Through participation with the Implementation Advisory Committee, I
hope to utilize my expertise to assist in guiding community objectives and
look forward to the opportunity to serve. 
 
Kindest regards, 
Rhondalyn R Cox-Burt
EMBA, MPH
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MEMORANDUM 

TO:      Audrey Vogel 
FROM:  Sheila T. Hughes 
DATE:   May 30, 2024 
SUBJ:  Letter of Interest - Fairland & Briggs Chaney Community Master Plan 
 

Greetings Ms. Vogel, 

This letter of interest is being sent to provide reasons why I would like to be a member of the 
Team for the Fairland/Briggs Chaney Community Master Plan. 

The following reasons are explained in detail below: 

1) I am and have been a homeowner in the designated community since 2000.  As a 
committed community activist, I have served on the board of directors for each home 
where I resided.  

 

a. 1999– 2007 - I purchased a home in Burtonsville where I served on the Board of 
Directors as Vice President until I moved.  

b. 2007 – 2019 – I purchased another home in Silver Spring (Gatestone Community 
Development) where I served on the board of directors as the Recording Secretary 
until I moved. 

c. 2019 – Present, I purchased and reside in my current home where I have 
facilitated the following: 

• Advocated for change in the community to repair potholes on Olive 
Branch Ct. 

• Attended meetings with Community Planners to discuss the 
Fairland/Briggs Chaney Master Plan. 

• Met with the Director, Jewru Bandeh and other county representatives to 
discuss improvements in the area of Legend Oaks/Olive Branch 
community to include adding a street light at the interest of Briggs 
Chaney & Legend Oaks, a new street sign entering the development, 
removal of dead trees, repairing the guard railing on Legend Oaks, 
paving the streets of Legend Oaks/Olive Branch Court & Drive, planting 
a new tree on Olive Branch Ct. and maintaining all county property 
inside the development, planting more attractive trees at the entrance of 
Legend Oaks, and adding SOD or sidewalks where needed. 

As a committed homeowner, I would like to contribute my time, talents, and expertise to the 
community. 





East County Village Seniors, Inc. 
Silver Spring, MD  20904 

 
Thursday, June 27, 2024 

 

 

ATTN: Audrey Vogel 

Montgomery Planning – Upcounty Division 

 

RE:  Implementation Advisory Committee (IAC) 0f 
The Fairland and Briggs Chaney Master Plan 
 

The East County Village Seniors would be honored to join the Fairland and Briggs Chaney 
Master Plan in formation of the Implementation of the Advisory Committee. 
 
East County Village Seniors (ECVS) is on the organization’s contacts list and I, specifically, have 
participated in and supported many of the events from the beginning as well as during the 
pandemic. Our interest remains as we are a group of compassionate seniors, who not only care 
about our community but live here and want to see improvements in – safety (petitioned to get 
the traffic light on Briggs Chaney at Robey); better/improved housing, less congestion, improved 
walking conditions, and more greenspace including a safer, cleaner Briggs Chaney Shopping 
Center.  
 
We wrote letters to the Montgomery County Planning Commission regarding the old abandoned 
Giant Shopping Center that stood vacant for years and made recommendations for types  
businesses that should occupy the new shopping center (TJ Max made the cut); requested a 
crosswalk on Robey Road (took 5 years) to enable walkers to cross the street at Ballenger;  
participated in the Greencastle Park event where suggestions were requested to improve the park 
and Greencastle Road with crosswalks to enable residents to cross over to the park; and walked 
with group of concerned and handicapped citizens on Briggs Chaney from the ECRSC across the 
bridge over Rte. 29 and back observing the traffic patterns, light signals and crosswalks. Our 
observations were collected, submitted to the appropriate agency and documented as a Report. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to be a part of this committee. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sylvia C. Saunders, President/Founder 
East County Village Seniors, Inc. 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 

4887-3636-6796, v. 2 
 

2311  W I L SO N  BO U LE V A R D  

5 T H  F LO O R  

A R L I N G T O N ,  VA  22201 

P H O N E  703.525.4000 

F A X  703.525.2207 

 

Timothy Dugan 

Admitted: VA, MD and DC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 26, 2024 

 

 
 

By Email (Audrey.Vogel@montgomeryplanning.org) 

 

Audrey Vogel 

Montgomery Planning  

Upcounty Division 

2525 Reedie Drive 

Floor 13 

Wheaton, Maryland 20902 

 

Re: Application to Join the Implementation Advisory Committee of the  

Fairland and Briggs Chaney Master Plan 

 

Dear Ms. Vogel: 

 I would like to be a member of the Implementation Advisory Committee.  I represent 

Verizon Maryland LLC that owns about 70 acres of the Master Plan area.  I represented 

Verizon concerning the Master Plan deliberations.  I believe that I would add an important 

voice to the Committee on behalf of Verizon.  In addition, I would be able to contribute a 

broad knowledge of how other Montgomery County Master Plans have been implemented, 

all based on my experience with zoning and land use cases and laws, and with the 

formulation and implementation of other County Master Plans.   

 I have been involved with zoning and planning for about 30 years concerning areas 

across Montgomery County.  I was involved with the deliberations of, and I served on the 

Implementation Advisory Committee of, the Great Seneca Science Corridor Master Plan.  I 

served on the Bethesda Chevy Chase Citizens Advisory Committee.  I have served on other 

Montgomery County Planning committees over the years, as well.   

Please call with any comments, questions and instructions.  Thank you for your 

consideration.   

 

     Very truly yours, 

 

 

     Timothy Dugan 

 







            June 18, 2024 
 

To Whom It May Concern, 
My name is Troy Horsley and I am a proud resident of the Fairland/Briggs Chaney 
community. My family and I moved to the area nearly 20 years ago, starting a family 
here. Outside of teaching in Virginia, I've spent a majority of my career in education 
working as a teacher (Galway & Fairland) Center Director for G.B. Thomas Learning 
Academy (Paint Branch). I have serviced many students and community members in the 
area as an educator and resident which allows me to have an ear to the streets as it relates 
to the needs.  
 
During my time in the area, I have witnessed a tremendous growth in businesses, transit 
services and roadway structures which has allowed greater opportunities for the 
individuals in various social economic statuses to thrive, yet, I see many areas of growth 
that we should consider in our journey as a thriving community.  
 
Several years ago, I was interviewed in the shopping center and was immediately asked 
about my take on what I envisioned for the Fairland/Briggs Chaney area. In my response, 
I spoke passionately about our area being a food desert which has limited access to a 
variety of healthful food options and the lack of community centered activities centered 
around family engagement. Research speaks about the importance of a community 
having an identity; in other words, residents deserve the right to be proud. The first step 
to the level of achievement is gathering the voices of the community, which is vital. My 
core values are centered around service, accountability and relationship building and I 
truly believe that I would make a positive contribution in becoming a member of the 
Fairland & Briggs Chaney Implementation Advisory Committee.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Horsley 
Proud Resident of Fairland/Briggs Chaney 
 




